

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

MAR 1 3 1987

N2-2d

THE ADMINISTRATOR

B. J. Pigg President Asbestos Information Association 1745 Jefferson Davis Highway Crystal Square 4, Suite 509 Arlington, Virginia 22202

Dear Mr. Pigg:

This is in response to your letter of March 3 regarding your upcoming meeting with Mr. Blake and Ms. Vogt on the EPA's proposed asbestos ban and phase-out rule. While I am glad that you will be meeting with EPA representatives on March 18, I am concerned about the statement in your letter that the meeting "is contingent on AIA/NA and AI having the opportunity to meet subsequently" with me at a mutually convenient date.

Your request to meet with the Agency was first raised in your letter to me of December 2, 1986. Based on the ture of the issues you were interested in discussing, I use ted, by letter of January 28, that, if a meeting were led, you meet with the General Counsel and the Office tickes and Toxic Substances. This is the meeting ledged for March 18.

clowing this meeting, I alian to discuss the status the asbestos rulemaking proceeding with Mr. Blake and Dr. Core. Should I feel the need to meet personally with interested parties outside the Agency on this matter, I will certainly do so. However, your suggestion that the March 18 meeting is somehow contingent on a later meeting is simply incorrect.

BEST COPY AVAILABLE

put 3/19/81

I want to assure you that your views on this matter will be given every consideration before any decision is made.

Sincerely,

Lee M. Thomas

cc: John A. Moore Francis S. Blake